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NOvEmBER 1, 2009

Dear Colleagues,
Thanks to the support of many members and friends of the Academy 

and the hearing health-care industry, the American Academy of 

Audiology Foundation closed the books on another successful year in 

June. On behalf of Brad Stach, PhD, former chair of the Foundation, 

and both current and past members of the Board of Trustees, I am 

pleased to present a summary of our fundraising and funding efforts 

in our 2008-09 Annual Report. 

The successes of the past year can be measured by an increase in 

philanthropic giving. However, just as importantly, the Foundation's 

achievements can also be measured by an increase in the pro-

grammatic support we provided for worthy projects in audiology 

research, education, and public awareness. This year, our expen-

ditures included over $183,000 of programmatic funding, an increase of 39 percent over the 

previous year.  

The fact that the Foundation was able to increase programmatic support in these challeng-

ing economic times is a remarkable credit to our many donors. Many members of the Academy 

give generously year after year. Our partners in industry continue to support us in a generous and 

meaningful way. The Foundation board is grateful for this continued commitment to the hearing-

impaired community.  

As the new Foundation chair, part of my responsibility is to work with the board to ensure 

the wise use of financial resources and to raise new funds. But the Foundation is about more than 
dollars and cents, more than “donations in, grants out.” We are your professional philanthropic 

organization, so I encourage you to get involved. Register for the new online Marion Downs 

Lecture in Pediatric Audiology, bid on an item in the Auction 4 Audiology, encourage a colleague 

to apply for the Member Assistance Program, or support one of your students as he or she applies 

for an Academy Research Conference scholarship. (And, yes, make a tax-deductible contribution, 

too! If every member of the Academy made a gift of just $50 to the Foundation this year, we could 

triple our programmatic expenditures.) You are a member of our team…and we want your involve-

ment as we work to accomplish great things for audiology and the hearing sciences.

Thank you for being part of the Foundation success story. To our supporters old and new, 

our accomplishments have been and will continue to be possible because of your generous gifts. 

Thank you for your past and future support! 

Dianne Meyer, PhD 

Chair, Board of Trustees 

American Academy of Audiology Foundation

On the Cover: 2009 Summer Research Fellowship Award winner Kristin 

Musser performs otoscopy on a subject prior to recording her speech-

evoked auditory brain-stem response.
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mYTH: It’s a legal headache and time-consuming process 

to make an estate gift.

FACT: the truth is that making a legacy gift is a lot easier 

than you think. In fact, approximately 75 percent of all 

planned gifts are simple bequests.

Contact the Foundation office for more 
information on how to support healthy hearing 
initiatives for many years to come with your 
legacy gift.

To give or not to give, 
that is the question.  
or is it?
According to a 2008 Gallup poll, 84 percent of Americans 

had donated money to a charitable cause or organization in 

the last 12 months.

While the choice to give may be easy, we know the 

decision on where to give can be difficult. Gifts both 
large and small help the American Academy of Audiology 

Foundation reach our vision of healthy hearing, a future 

without hearing loss, and the highest quality hearing health 

care for all. Here are some concrete ways your donation can 

make a very real impact: 

EDUCATE 10 fifth-grade classrooms about hearing 
conservation with turn It to the left® educational 

materials: $50

ENCOURAgE future audiologists with a local 

science fair award for middle and high school 

students: $100

SEND an audiologist experiencing financial hardship 
to AudiologynoW!® with a travel stipend: $250

EXpOSE a graduate student to cutting-edge 

research with a travel stipend to a hearing science 

conference: $500

Yes, we’ve had work done!  

A fresh new logo and Web site 

in development are part of 

our Foundation facelift. Look 

for continuing 

improvements  

in 2010!

Kathleen Devlin Culver (right), AAAF director of development, joins Deanna 

Meinke, president of the National Hearing Conservation Association 

(NHCA), and James Lankford, (second from left) president of the NHCA 

Foundation, to congratulate Cory Portnuff as he is recognized for his research 

on noise-induced hearing loss (NIHL). The AAAF partnered with the NHCA 

Foundation to fund a scholarship and travel award for the first time this year.



Research 

Jerger Award for  »

excellence in Student 

Research

nIHl Research Award »

pediatric Research  »

Award

Research Grants in  »

Hearing and Balance

Student Research Forum  »

Awards

Breakdown of 
Fundraising  
and Other 
Revenue

INDIvIDUAL gIvINg TO 
ANNUAL FUND

Unrestricted $44,300

Restricted $14,600

CORpORATE AND  
INDUSTRY gIFTS

Unrestricted $10,500

Restricted $185,000

OTHER

Special Events  $19,700

Gifts in Kind  $21,400

TOTAL FUNDRAISINg 
REvENUE

$295,500

INTEREST/OTHER EARNINgS

$(31,200)

TOTAL REvENUE

$264,300

Change in net assets of 

$5,400 will be earmarked 

for future programmatic 

initiatives.
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Your Foundation Dollars at Work!

Education 

Gold Standards Summit:  »

transforming Clinical 

education in Audiology

Hearing Assistance  »

technologies DVD

Marion Downs lecture  »

in pediatric Audiology

Member Assistance  »

program

public Awareness and  
Organizational partnerships 

American Board of Audiology (ABA) pediatric Audiology  »

Specialty Certification Initiative

American Commission for Audiology education (ACAe) »

Association for Research in otolaryngology (ARo) »

Children’s Hospital of philadelphia »

national Audiology Awareness Month »

national education Association (neA) turn It to the left » ® outreach

national Hearing Conservation Association (nHCA) »

national protect Your Hearing Month »

texas Academy of Audiology (tAA) Science Fair Awards »

Research

$45,600

Public Awareness 
and Organizational 

Partnerships

$69,500

Administration*

$37,600 Education

$68,700
Fundraising  
and Special  

Events

$37,500

TOTAL EXpENSES $258,900

*In efforts to be good stewards of 
philanthropic gifts of Academy members 
and Foundation friends, most board 
members pay for their own travel expenses 
for our November on-site meeting.



public Awareness 
and Organizational 
partnerships 

Thanks to generous giving 

by Academy members and 

hearing industry partners, the 

Foundation supported over 

$69,000 in programs that 

increased awareness about 

hearing health care. Some of 

these initiatives were funded in 

collaboration with other orga-

nizations committed to healthy 

hearing, such as the American 

Board of Audiology (ABA), 

Accreditation Commission for 

Audiology Education (ACAE), 

Association for Research in 

Otolaryngology (ARO), and 

National Hearing Conservation 

Association (NHCA).

In fall 2008, as part of the 

Turn It to the Left® (TITTL) 

public awareness campaign, the 

Foundation joined the Academy 

on a teacher outreach program 

focused on noise-induced 

hearing loss. The Foundation 

received over 1,000 requests 

for TITTL CDs and other 

educational materials after 

promotional ads were run in 

educational publications during 

National Protect Your Hearing 

Month and National Audiology 

Awareness Month. Almost 

2,000 educators accessed the 

resources online. 

To help foster the next 

generation of audiologists, the 

Foundation has been working 

with the Academy to increase 

awareness among middle and 

high school students about 

audiology as an exciting career 

option. It kicked off this 

new initiative by partnering 

with the Texas Academy of 

Audiology to recognize Texas 

students who conducted audi-

ology research for their science 

fair projects. The Foundation 

will expand this initiative in 

2010 by inviting state acad-

emies nationwide to apply for 

grants to fund science fair 

prizes in the hearing sciences.

Education

In 2009, the Foundation pro-

vided over $68,000 in funding 

for educational programs in 

audiology, including produc-

tion of the Hearing Assistance 

Technologies (HAT) DVD. 

This training DVD is a follow-

up to the HAT Clinical Practice 

Guidelines for Children and Youth 

from Birth to 21 Years devel-

oped by the Academy’s HAT 

Task Force. The DVD played 

continuously at the Foundation 

booth at AudiologyNOW!® 

2009, and over 1,200 

complimentary copies were dis-

tributed at the convention and 

the Academy’s online store.

Started in 2005, the 

Member Assistance Program 

(MAP) offers audiologists 

experiencing financial hard-

ships the chance to attend 

AudiologyNOW! with 

complimentary convention 

registration and travel stipends. 

The annual Marion Downs 

Lecture in Pediatric Audiology 

at AudiologyNOW! 2009 fea-

tured Dr. Richard Miyamoto’s 

presentation “Cochlear Implants 

in Infants and Children.” In 

2010, this program will expand 

to include on-demand viewing 

of the lecture through eAudi-

ology and free international 

access to the lecture through the 

Academy’s continuing education 

program for one year following 

the live Webcast.

Educational expenditures 

in 2009 also included partial 

funding of the Academy’s Gold 

Standards Summit: Transforming 

Clinical Education in Audiology.

Research

The Foundation funded over 

$45,000 in research awards in 

2009. The Academy’s Research 

Grants in Hearing and Balance 

includes annual funding of the 

New Investigator Research 

Grant, Student Investigator 

Research Grant, and Student 

Summer Research Fellowship. 

(In 2010, the program will 

include a new Vestibular 

Research Grant for a Student 

Investigator or Summer 

Fellowship). The Foundation 

also honors students presenting 

posters or research findings at 
AudiologyNOW! by granting 

the James Jerger Awards for 

Excellence in Student Research 

and the Student Research 

Forum Awards each spring. 

Support of cutting-edge 

research is an annual funding 

priority, and the Foundation 

has provided grants and awards 

to many students and other 

early career audiologists as they 

work to advance the science 

of audiology. In addition, the 

Foundation partners with the 

Academy to recognize our “next 

generation” researchers at the 

Honors and Awards Banquet at 

AudiologyNOW! each year.

RESTRICTED FUNDS—$273,100
(AS oF June 30, 2009)

Funds in reserve for expenses in future fiscal periods.
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Public 
Awareness

$17,800

Research

$34,200

Note: Dollar amount estimations based on June 30, 2009 (unaudited) 

financial statements.

Education

$221,100
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FOUNDATION 
AmBASSADORS

Donations of $2,500 or more

Dianne Meyer*

Sadanand and Angie Singh*

FOUNDATION 
LEADERS

Donations of $1,000 to $2,499

Deb Abel*

James Beauchamp

Cheryl Kreider Carey*

Cathryn Comstock

Lawrence Eng*

Gilbert Herer

Victoria Keetay*

Angela Loavenbruck*

Sally Muhlbach

Paul Pessis*

Ross Roeser*

Shlomo Silman 

Dennis Van Vliet and 

Alison Grimes*

FOUNDATION 
BENEFACTORS

Donations of $500 to $999

Tom and Bettie Borton*

Sharon Fujikawa Brooks*

Stanley Brooks

Jackie Clark

Jeffrey Danhauer

Rieko Darling

Brandon Dawson

Kris English

M. Patrick Feeney*

Gail Gudmundsen

Melanie Herzfeld

James and Susan Jerger

Patricia Kricos*

Francis Kuk

Michael Mallahan

Erin Miller*

Georgine Ray*

Brad and Casey Stach*

Richard Talbott*

Thomas Thunder 

Brian and Therese Walden*

FOUNDATION 
SpONSORS

Donations of $250 to $499

E. Kimberly Barry*

Douglas Beck

William Carver

Jodi Cook

Kathleen Devlin Culver*

Richard Danielson

Christine Dino

Kathryn Dowd*

Pamela Fiebig

Richard Gans

Teri Hamill*

David Hawkins

Fredia Helbert

Herman Hertzberg

Linda Hood*

Lisa Hunter

Karen Jacobs*

Gary Jacobson*

Adam Locker

Thomas Littman*

Jill Meltzer

Stephen Mock

H. Gustav Mueller

Jerry Northern

Dana Oviatt

Catherine Palmer

Steven Perlow

Thomas Powers

Alicia Rohena-Pagan

Brenda Ryals

Yvonne Sininger

Robert Sweetow

Edward Szumowski

John Weigand

Gail Whitelaw*

Sue Windmill

FOUNDATION 
SUppORTERS

Donations of $100 to $249

Hanna Alexander

Phillip Allred

Larry Anton

Marlo Bailey

Georgia Beavers

Darcy Benson

Rebecca Bingea

Judith Blumsack

Mindy Brudereck

Joilyn Bush

Deborah Carlson*

Gloria Crespo

Anthony Durig

James Gahn

Theodore Glattke

Karen Glay

Denise Goforth

Sandra Gordon-Salant

Nancy Grandgeorge

Lisa Hansel

Larry Humes

Terri Ives

Lisa Jaschke

Ronald Kaplan

Claire Kilcoyne

Wendy Koenig

Karen Kushla

Helene Levenfus

Raymond LeZak

Catherine Lo

Carol Mackersie

Patricia McCarthy

Deanna Meinke

Jan Miller

Susan Morgan

Barbara Murphy

Carolyn Musket

Craig Newman

Ardell Olson 

Margaret Peak

Beth Prieve

Eileen Rall

Virginia Ramachandran

Shann Rand

Vishakha Rawool

Craig Reese

Andrew Resnick

Sharon Rophie

Roger Ruth

Angela Shoup

Jane Steckler

Hrishali Sule-Talathi

Philip and Joan Taylor

Jean Toth

Albert Turri

June Uyehara-Isono

Elizabeth Verber

Carl Wellmeier

Laura Ann Wilber

Jody Winzelberg

M. Wende Yellin

David Zapala

FOUNDATION 
FRIENDS

Kim Abouchacra

Shanna Allen

Susan Anderson

Roger Angelelli

Benjamin Apilado

Lori Archie

Elisa Austing

Sally Bacon

Shilpi Banerjee

Christi Barbee

Alice Bassen

William Beck

Angela Benjamin-McKie

Abbey Berg

Christopher Beuhler

Sugata Bhattacharjee

2009 Annual Fund
Individual Donors (Gifts made from July 1, 2008, through June 30, 2009)

2009 New Investigator Research Grant winner Lauren Calandruccio, PhD, attaches a micro-

phone to her subject, so she can digitally record her oral responses to a speech recognition in 

noise listening task.



Sara Blanck De Pascarella

Jennifer Bobo

Carmen Brewer

Marcia Brucculeri

Elizabeth Buckley

Kathleen Bulley

Sandy Burkes-Campbell

Erica Campbell

Laura Castel

Elizabeth Chiusano

King Chung

Lynn Cook

William Cooper

Rebekah Cunningham

Kwamé Curtis

Patricia Dabrowski

Lisa Dahlstrom

Marjorie DeGroot

Marie Bernice Dinner

Jane Dunay

Stephanie Eberstein

William Eblin, Jr.

Rebecca Ellmann

Mary Evans

Marc Fagelson

Daniel Fesler

Alfred Filosa

Ronna Fisher

Carol Flexer

Brian Fligor

Megan Ford

Bonnie Forman-Franco

Annette Forseter

John Fosnot

Cydney Fox

Kimberley Franczyk

Christopher Galizio

Erica Gallagher

Lea Georgantas

Patricia Gillilan

Shani Goldgrub

Susan Goldman

James Hankla

Robert Hanyak

Carol Hawkins

Sharon Heiden-Novotny

Josephine Helmbrecht

Dana Helmink

Rebecca Henning

Elaine Henry

Melinda Hill

Sara Holcomb

Charlotte Holmes

Jason Howe

Steven Huart

Jenny Hurwitz

Pamela Ison

Cheryl Johnson

Richard Johnson

Richard Kaner

Darlene Kau

Paula Kennison

Victoria Kopec

Patricia Kosiorek

Andrew Kovalovich

Karen Lemme

Leslie Lesner

Gail Lesoon

Harry Levitt

Sherri Little

John Lutolf

Genevieve Macalalag

Nancy Maranto

Vylsa Marrero

Joscelyn Martin

Marcia McClean

Laura McElhennon

Becky McGlynn

Deborah Milling

Pamela Mishler

Guy Naples

Gayle Nye

Keri Oke

Maria Olmeda-Jenkins

Pamela Paine

Catina Peoples

Mary Peterson

James Phelan

Katherine Pollard

David Powell

Jill Preminger

Kristi Reed

Linda Remensnyder

Bonnie Rettgers

Robert Reynolds

Jennifer Rigsby

Barbara Rosen

Lisa Saulles

Lynne Schaefer

Helene Schaenman

Georgette Schroeder

Joanne Schupbach

Suzanne Shockley

Michael Siefert

Mary Ellen Slater

Abel Smith

Constance Stephens

Kathryn Stoddart

Deborah Suzuki

Mona Takumi

Carolyn Tolley

Patricia Towle

Bettina Tucker

Kathy Vander Werff

Barbara Vento

Lauren Wawroski

Barbara Wendt-Harris

Melissa Wenters

Tara Wheeler

Lori Williams

Laurie Williamson

Krista Yuskow

Melody Zaragoza

MarieAnn Zumpone-

Weibley

STAFF gIFTS

Deb Abel*

Peggy Azouqha

Sandy Bishop

Cheryl Kreider Carey*

Tara Conte

Kathleen Devlin Culver*

Crystal Furr

Victoria Keetay*

Shannon Kelley

Sara Blair Lake*

Meggan Olek

Sarah Sebastian

Melissa Sinden

Ed Sullivan

Katie Toner

Joyanna Wilson

Lisa Yonkers

TRIBUTE gIFTS

In Honor of the 

Academy Research 

Committee

Beth Prieve

In Honor of Sandra 

Gordon-Salant

Gilbert Herer

Laura Wawroski

In Honor of Hear Florida 

Audiology Group

Adam Locker

In Honor of Robert Keith

Gilbert Herer

In Honor of Military 

Audiologists

Richard Danielson

In Honor of Briseida 

Northrup

Carolyn Musket

In Honor of Ross Roeser

Gilbert Herer

In Honor of Brad Stach

Delmar/Cengage 

Learning, Inc.

mEmORIAL gIFTS

In Memory of Roy 

Anderson

Carl Wellmeier

In Memory of Michael 

Crespo-Rohena, Son of 

Alicia Rohena-Pagan

Gloria Crespo

Alicia Rohena-Pagan

In Memory of Judith 

Gravel

Eileen Rall

Philip and Joan Taylor

In Memory of George 

Osborne

Cydney Fox

Thomas Thunder

In Memory of Ralph 

Sweetow, Father of 

Robert Sweetow

American Academy of 

Audiology Board of 

Directors

In Memory of Judith 

Vesely, Mother of Brian 

Vesely

American Academy of 

Audiology Board of Directors

Victoria Keetay

Although every effort is made to ensure all our  

donors are listed, there is an occasional oversight.  

If you believe that your name has been omitted from  

the above list of contributors to the AAAF, please  

call the Foundation office so that we can correct  
our records.

THANk YOU!

2009 New Investigator Research Grant winner Andrea 

Warner-Czyz, PhD, studies how much information six-

month-old babies need to discriminate between two syllables 

using a visual habituation procedure.

7

*These AAAF visionaries have made special multiyear pledges 

to the Foundation. We thank them for their commitment and 

vision.
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Ovation Circle

and The Oticon Foundation

Double Your Dollars for Pediatric Audiology

Hearing Assistance Technologies DVD

Hearing With Our Hearts™

Marion Downs Lecture in Pediatric Audiology

Hearing Assistance Technologies DVD

ABA Pediatric Audiology Specialty Certification 
Initiative

Student Research Forum

James Jerger Conference Room

ABA Pediatric Audiology  

Specialty Certification Initiative
ARC Scholarship Program

Gold Standards Summit

Overhead and Other Support in Kind

Other Corporate Donors and Special Event Underwriters

CORpORATE AND ORgANIZATIONAL DONORS

FOUNDATION STAFF

kathleen Devlin Culver, mpA

Director of Development

kculver@audiology.org

703-226-1049

Tara Conte, mA

Foundation Coordinator

tconte@audiology.org

703-226-1048

the AAAF thanks Amy Miedema,  

Suzi van der Sterre, and Joyanna Wilson for 

their work on the 2008-09 Annual Report.


mAIL

American Academy of 
Audiology Foundation
11730 plaza America Drive 
Suite 300
Reston, VA 20190

ONLINE

www.audiologyfoundation.org 
or with your membership 
renewal

pHONE

703-226-1049 
800-AAA-2336

 

DONATE TO THE AAAF

The AAAF is tax-exempt under IRS Code 501(c)3;  

all contributions are tax-deductable as allowed by law.


